
 
 
 
To: Chair Dembrow, Vice-Chair Weber, and Members of the Senate Education Committee  
 
From: Andrew Felcher, MD, Joel R. Burnett, MD, and Jenny Silberger, MD on Behalf of the 
Oregon Chapter of American College of Physicians 
 
Date: March 6, 2023 
Re: In Support of SB 551 
 
The  Oregon Chapter of American College of Physicians represents more than 1,600 medical 
students, residents/fellow-in-trainings, and practicing internal medicine physicians in Oregon. 
Internal medicine physicians are specialists in the care of medical patients both in the office and 
the hospital and apply their expertise to the diagnosis, treatment, and compassionate care of 
adults across the spectrum from health to complex illness. On behalf of our organization, we 
write in strong support of SB 551. 

Firearms-related injuries and deaths are a major public health crisis. In 2020, the most recent 
year for which CDC data is available, 592 Oregonians died from firearms-related injuries.1 For 
perspective, in 2020 more Oregonians died from firearms than from influenza pneumonia.2 
Figures from the Oregon Health Authority indicate that 2021 was even worse: 670 deaths in 
Oregon were associated with firearms, and 17 deaths involved children.3 These trends reflect 
national trends. For example, in 2020, for the first time ever, firearms became the leading cause 
of death among children and, in the same year, drug overdoses and poisonings rose sharply to 
become the 3rd leading cause of death among children.4 These deaths represent an avoidable 
public health crisis, which you have the power to mitigate in Oregon through passage of SB 551. 

Secure firearm storage is an effective, evidence-based strategy for reducing firearm injuries and 
deaths. Numerous studies indicate secure storage laws and practices decrease both pediatric 
suicide rates and accidental firearm deaths.5,6,7,8,9 Because of their effectiveness, the Oregon 
Chapter of American College of Physicians and our parent organization, the American College of 
Physicians, strongly support secure firearm storage laws as outlined in a 2018 position paper in 
the Annals of Internal Medicine, “Reducing Firearm Injuries and Deaths in the United States: A 
Position Paper from the American College of Physicians.”10  

 



With these facts in mind, the Oregon Chapter of American College of Physicians supports 
legislative measures to reduce barriers to secure storage. Promoting education to families of 
school children in Oregon, as would be required by SB 551, is a common-sense approach to 
reducing barriers to secure firearm storge.  

In sum, secure firearm storage is a simple and effective strategy for decreasing firearm injuries 
and deaths. Let us reduce barriers to the use of secure storage practices by increasing 
education about secure gun storage in our schools. In the interest of Oregon’s public health, we 
strongly urge you to vote yes on SB 551. Thank you for your consideration, and please don’t 
hesitate to contact us for additional information or support. 

 

Sincerely,  

Andrew Felcher, MD, FACP Member, Health & Public Policy Committee of the Oregon Chapter 
of American College of Physicians 

Joel Burnett, MD, Chair, Health & Public Policy Committee of the Oregon Chapter of American 
College of Physicians 

Jenny Silberger, MD, FACP, Governor of the Oregon Chapter of American College of Physicians 
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